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Delegation of Authority – Property Assessment & 

Collection of Taxes 
Information Report to Council 

Report Number: INFO-2021-06 

Department(s): Financial Services 

Author(s): Mike Mayes, Director, Financial Services/Treasurer 

Distribution Date: March 11, 2021 

In accordance with the Procedure By-law, any member of Council may make a request 

to the Town Clerk that this Report be placed on an upcoming Committee of the Whole 

agenda for discussion. 

Executive Summary 

To advise Council that the delegated authority for the collection of property taxes and the 

related assessment maintenance made to the Treasurer, which then allows the Treasurer 

to delegate specific authorities to any other person, in this case Lawrence Villanueva, who 

replaced Grace Marsh as the Supervisor of Property Tax and Assessment.    

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is inform Council with regards to the delegation of the 

municipality’s authority for the collection of property taxes and the related assessment 

maintenance to the Treasurer’s designate. 

Background 

See attached Corporate Services Report – Financial Services 2015-19 dated August 20, 

2015 delegating authority to Grace Marsh who has since retired from the Town of 

Newmarket.  
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Discussion 

This report allows for the name associated with the position to be changed to Lawrence 

Villanueva as the delegated authority with respect to property assessment and the 

collection of taxes.  

Conclusion 

The Delegation By-law to be updated to reflect change.  

Business Plan and Strategic Plan Linkages 

This report aligns with Council’s strategic priority of Long-Term Financial Sustainability 

and furthers the priority to ensure ongoing continuous improvement.  

Consultation 

N/A  

Human Resource Considerations 

Staffing levels are not impacted as a result of this report.   

Budget Impact 

There are no budget impacts associated with this report.  

Attachments 

Appendix A – Corporate Services Report – Financial Services 2015-19 dated August 20, 

2015  

Contact 

For more information on this report, contact Mike Mayes at 905-953-5300, ext. 2102 or 

mmayes@newmarket.ca  

Approval 

Mike Mayes, CPA, CGA, DPA 

Director, Financial Services/Treasurer  
 
Esther Armchuk, LL.B 

Commissioner, Corporate Services  
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